
 
WHEREAS the Mayor, Members of Council and staff at the City of Mississauga are saddened to learn of 
the passing on February 6, 2020 of Kevin Berry, Library Outreach Worker;  
 
AND WHEREAS Kevin began working for the Mississauga Library System on September 5, 2017 and was 
the first to lead the Open Window Hub, the City of Mississauga’s homelessness outreach and prevention 
initiative;  
 
AND WHEREAS Kevin was committed to the profession of social work and to building community that 
was inclusive, welcoming and accessible;  
 
AND WHEREAS Kevin is fondly remembered by his fellow colleagues in the Library as well as in MiWay, 
Parks, Forestry and the Environment, Recreation and Security Services for his generosity, compassion 
and impressive problem solving skills in advocating, teaching and supporting all of us around issues of 
homelessness and mental health;  
 
AND WHEREAS Kevin was a loving husband and father and will be deeply missed;  
  
NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED that sincere condolences be extended on behalf of the Mayor, 
Members of Council, and staff of the City of Mississauga to Kevin Berry’s family. 
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